
 

What to do if your home suffered some income significant 

changes or have any exceptional circumstances 

and you are not eligible for the maximum Pell grant? 
 

 

Many FAFSA® applicants experience significant financial changes. These can be reviewed 

by an official from the Financial Aid Office, to assess if you qualify for a professional 

judgment. These changes can be due to: 

• income loss 

• income reduction  

Exceptional circumstances include: 

• Tuition fees paid to elementary or secondary schools (does not include the student). 

• Non-reimbursable medical expenses (deductibles, copays and/or coinsurance paid) 

If you believe you qualify for professional judgment evaluation, you must follow these 

steps: 

1. Contact the Financial Aid Office to receive guidance and verify if you qualify.   

You can connect through the following link:  https://pucpr.zoom.us/j/92342509960 

2. If you qualify for the professional judgment, you will be informed of the documents you 

must present for the proper evaluation. 

 

 


